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REFERRAL AND ACKNOWLEDGMENT

Todayos Date lll23l24
File # DSU 2541/DR 25-04
Owner/Applicant: Columbia County Sports, LLC
Map/Taxlot: 4213-D0-00103 & 4213-A0-03000
Site Addressi 57244 Hazen Rd Warren, OR 97053

Zone: CS-R
Size: Approx 77 Acres

RECEIVED

NOV 2 67024

Land DeveloPrnent Services

NOTICE IS I{EREBY GJ-N that Columbia County Sports LLC has applied for a Determination of Similar

Use Application @SU 25-01) to allow a temporery frisbee golf course, weddingievent venue, putting course'

golf simulators, driving range, indoor/outdoor sports, golf course, practice greens, club house and restaurant'

ind a Site Design nJview appfcation 1DR ts44) for a temporary frisbee golf course and associated

operations. The subject property associated with map/ttxlot 4213-D0-00103 is zoned CS-R and is

approximately 77 acres.

ll,i:aring Dir'fiu: Jamuary {i" 30?5 Pknse Returru By: Deu:rnhm 9, ?S.,I4 Flanmar: .lnck ltied'rrm'e$n'1"

SAID PUBLIC IIEARING will bc held before the Columbia County Planning Commission on January 6,2025,

starting at 6:30 p.m. at John Gumm Building & Civic Center Auditorium located at 251St Helens Street, St

Helens, OR 920-51. please join my meetingtromyour computer, tabletor smarfphone. httns://meet.goto.corr/880602597

you can also dial in using your phone.Access Code: 880-6 02-597 United States (Toll Free): I 866 il9t) 46?9

The enclosed application is being refened to you for your information and comment. Your recommendation and

suggestions wili be used by the County Planning Department andlor the Columbia County Planning Commission in

amvrng at a decision. Your prompt reply will he lp us to process this application and willensure the inclusion of
in the staff report. Please comment below.

We have reviewed the enciosed application and have no objection to its approval as submitted

2. Please see attached letter or notes below for our comments'

3. _Wc are considering the proposal further and will have comments to you by

4

5

6

Ow board must meet to consider this; we will retum their comments to you by

Please contact our office so we may discuss this

We recommend denial of the application, for the reasons below

S:YPLANNING DIVISIONY^PLANNING (KAY'S)YFORMSYREFERRAL AND ACKNOWLEDGMFNTYREFERRAL AND

ACKNOWLEDGMENT - PC.DOCX



Jack Niedermeyer

From:
Sent:
To:
Subject:

Follow Up Flag:
Flag Status:

Erin O'Connell
Wednesday, December 4,2024 5:31 PM

Planning Department.UserGroup
Re: Agency Comments-Requested Columbia County Sports, LLC DSU 25-01 & DR 25-04

Follow up
Flagged

DR 25-04 and DSU 25-OL

Sanitation Comments:

DR 25-04- this office has no objection to the proposal as submitted. The Frisbee golf course is expected

to have little impact and because all features are temporary and removable, there should be little to no

site disturbance. Future development of septic system infrastructure would likely impact the course,

but that is already acknowledged.

DSU 25-01- The Determination of Similar use calls out several uses the applicant would like to pursue in

the future. The more intensive uses will have wastewater considerations applicable at the time the
applicant is ready to pursue development permits. lt should be noted that the only previously existing

use that was authorized from a septic system perspective was the golf course and club house. The club

house does have a commercial kitchen, but an actual restaurant use never had septic approval and the
kitchen operated more as a single service or minimal capacity food offering component. Any future
restaurant use in addition to other proposed uses would require septic authorization and

infrastructu re upgrades.

Erin O'Connell
Environmental Services Specialist
Columbia County Land Development Services

503-397-7222

Service - Engagement - Connection - fnnovation

Please note: Land Development Services has moved to a new location at 445 Port Avenue, St. Helens
So1-gg7 -r1or and email, onsite@columbiacountyor.gov

From: Amy Herzog <Amy.Herzog@columbiacountyor.gov>
Sent: Wednesday, December 4,202412:26 PM

To: wwa.officel@gmail.com <wwa.officel@gmail.com>; catpitkin@gmail.com <catpitkin@gmail.com>; St Helens CPAC

(Jkpatterson@hotmail.com)<Jkpatterson@hotmail.com>; jroesselet@crpud.org <jroesselet@crpud.org>; CRPUD

Columbia River PUD (jcreager@crpud.org) <jcreager@crpud.org>; Eric Smythe <smythee@crfr.com>;
1

RECEIVED

DEC 0 47074

DeveloPrnent ServicesLand



Jack Niedermeyer

From:
Sent:
To:
Subject:

Follow Up Flag:
Flag Status:

This is for you

Permit Technician
Columbia County Land Development
503-397-1501 ext 8483
Amv.Her zoq@ c olumbiac ountvor. gov

Amy Herzog
Thursday, December 5,202411:31 AM

Planning Department.UserGroup
FW:Agency Comments-Requested Columbia County Sporls, LLC DSU 25-01 & DR

25-04

Follow up
Flagged

RECEIVED

DEC 0 5 zozq

Land DeveloPrnent Services

Amy Herzog

Please note:
Land Development Services has moved to a temporary location at 445 Port Avenue, St. Helens.
We're available to assist you in person, by phone 503-397-1501 and email:

or planning@columbiacountvor.gov.

From: wwa.officel@gmail.com <wwa.office1@gmail.com>

Sent: Thursday, December 5,2024 tL:24 AM
To: Amy Herzog <Amy. Herzog@col um biacou ntyor.gov>
Subject: RE: Agency Comments-Requested Columbia County Sports, LLC DSU 25-01 & DR 25-04

CAUTION: This email was NOT sent by the Columbia County email system. Do not click links or open attachments unless you are

expecting this email and/or know the content is safe.

Also, do NOT scan any 'QR' codes in this email.

Warren Water Association's position is the same as the [ast three times requested. This WWA member currently
has water to the ctubhouse and residency house. Warren Water is not prepared to offer additionaI meters (water

use) currentty due to pressure issues in this area of our water system.

vtovdy?rovlvts
Secretary-Treasurer
Phone: 503.397.3280

@



Jack Niedermeyer

From:
Sent:
lo:
Subject:

Follow Up Flag:
Flag Status:

Categories:

This is for you

Amy Herzog
Thursday, December 5,202411:31 AM

Planning Department.UserGroup
FW:Agency Comments-Requested Columbia County Spofts, LLC DSU 25-01 & DR

25-04

Follow up
Completed

Already Viewed

Amy Herzog
Permit Technician
Columbia County Land Development
503-397-1501 ext 8483
Amv.Herzoq@ columbiacountvor. gov

Please note:
Land Development Services has moved to a temporary location at 445 Port Avenue, St. Helens.
We're available to assist you in person, by phone 503-397-1501 and email:
bujlding@columbiacountvor.gov or nlaruring@tcolurnbiacountvor'qQv.

From: wwa.officel@gmail.com <wwa.office1@gmail.com>

Sent: Thursday, December 5,2024 1,1,:24 AM
To: Amy Herzog <Amy. Herzog@col um biaco untyor.gov>
subject: RE: Agency comments-Requested columbia county sports, LLc DSU 25-01 & DR 25-04

CAUTlOlrrll This email was NOT sent by the Columbia County email system. Do not click links or open attachments unless you are

expecting this email and/or know the content is safe.

Also, do NOT scan any'QR' codes in this email.

warren water Association's position is the same as the tast three times requested. This \l/wA member currentty
haswatertothectubhouseandresidencyhouse. WarrenWaterisnotpreparedtoofferadditionatmeters(water
use) currentty due to pressure issues in this area of our water system.

vlendyTrovins
Secretary-Treasurer
Phone: 503.397.3280
wwa. off ice 1 @gmait.com

1
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REFERRAL AND ACKNOWLEDGMENT

Todayos Date lll25/24
File # DSU 25-01/ DR 25-04
Owner/Applicant: Columbia County Sports, LLC
Map/Taxlotz 4213-D0-001 03 & 4213'A0-03000
Site Addres$ 57244Hazen Rd Warren' OR 97053

Zonez CS-R
Size: Approx 77 Acres

RECEIVED

DEC 1 I ?07.4

Land Developrnent Services

NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN that Columbia County Sports LLC has applied for a Determination of Similar

Use Application @SU 25-01) to allow a temporary frisbee golf course, wedding/event venue, putting course'

golf simulators, driving range, indoor/outdoor sports, golf course, practice greens' club house and restaurant'

and a Site Design Review Application (DR 25-04) for a temporary frisbee golf course and associated

operations. The subject property associated with map/taxlot 4213-D0-00103 is zoned CS-R and is
approximately 77 acres.

Hearing Date: January ,il.ZWS Please lleturn By;: December9r2024 Plannen JackNtiedermeyer

SAID PUBLIC HEARING will be held before the Columbia County Planning Commission on January 6'2025,
starting at 6:30 p.m. at John Gumm Building & Civic Center Auditorium located il 251St Helens Street, St

Helens, OR 97051. Please join my meeting from your computer, tablet or smartphone. https://meet.goto.com/880602597

You can also dial in using your phone.Access Code: 880-602-597 United States (Tol1 Free): I 866 899 4679

The enclosed application is being referred to you for your information and comment. Your recommendation and

suggestions wiil be used by the County Planning Department and/or the Columbia County Planning Commission in

utriuing at a decision. Your prompt reply will help us to process this application and will ensure the inclusion of
yoru re.commendations in the staff report. Please comment below.

i. r' W. have reviewed the enclosed application and have no objection to its approval as submitted'

2 Please see attached letter or notes below for our comments

3. We are considering the proposal further and will have comments to you by

4. Our board must meet to consider this; we will retum their comments to you by

5. 

-Please 

contact our office so we may discuss this.

6. We recommend denial of the application, for the reasons below:

COMMENTS

Da*"/ /-/a&,u
Chief Appraiser

C:YUSERSYDAVI D.LEADERYDOWN LOADSYREFERRAL AND ACKNOWLEDGMENT .DOCX

12t11t24



From: Don VanDomelen
To: Jack Niedermeyer
Subject: RE: Comments for DSU 25-01 and DR 25-04
Date: Thursday, December 12, 2024 9:34:05 AM
Attachments: image001.png

Jack,
They will need Electrical permits, possibly plumbing and mechanical permits for the “ Food cart”. We
will not know for sure until they submit plans showing us exactly what it contains and if or what they
are cooking.
 
Don VanDomelen, CBO
Columbia County Building Official
230 Strand Street, St. Helens, OR 97051
(p) 503-366-3910
don.vandomelen@columbiacountyor.gov
www.columbiacountyor.gov
 
Please note: 
Land Development Services has moved to a temporary location at 445 Port Avenue, St. Helens. 
We’re available to assist you in person,  phone at 503-397-1501, ext. 1  or by email at the following
for building, planning and onsite septic:
building@columbiacountyor.gov   or   planning@columbiacountyor.gov   or
  onsite@columbiacountyor.gov
 
Service ~ Engagement ~ Connection ~ Innovation
 

From: Jack Niedermeyer <Jack.Niedermeyer@columbiacountyor.gov> 
Sent: Thursday, December 12, 2024 9:14 AM
To: Don VanDomelen <Don.VanDomelen@columbiacountyor.gov>
Subject: Comments for DSU 25-01 and DR 25-04
 
Hey Don,
 
Columbia County Sports LLC submitted Determination of Similar Use and Site Design Review
applications in late November. You provided some comments shortly after the referral was sent out
which state “The owner will be required to obtain any necessary building permits”. The only
development that will actually be authorized at this time is a Frisbee Golf Course and the placement
and use of a food truck.  Do you mind specifically identifying which building permits be required to
authorize the placement of the food cart and features necessary for the frisbee golf course? I have
attached the application materials to this message and am happy to answer any questions you may
have.
 
Best,
 
Jack Niedermeyer

mailto:Don.VanDomelen@columbiacountyor.gov
mailto:Jack.Niedermeyer@columbiacountyor.gov
mailto:suzie.dahl@columbiacountyor.gov
https://gcc02.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=http%3A%2F%2Fwww.columbiacountyor.gov%2F&data=05%7C02%7CJack.Niedermeyer%40columbiacountyor.gov%7C63d839f8fe184c7252a508dd1ad32abb%7Ccafdaa97351d48ec971d9f125b7c0dbc%7C0%7C0%7C638696216443779488%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJFbXB0eU1hcGkiOnRydWUsIlYiOiIwLjAuMDAwMCIsIlAiOiJXaW4zMiIsIkFOIjoiTWFpbCIsIldUIjoyfQ%3D%3D%7C0%7C%7C%7C&sdata=jlFmve1tQ1bvpqcDLJBZ8Amz97jQ2Dn6jJvn7XNZ%2FBA%3D&reserved=0
mailto:building@columbiacountyor.gov
mailto:planning@columbiacountyor.gov
mailto:onsite@columbiacountyor.gov






 
 
 
 
 
 

  
 

Jack Niedermeyer 
Assistant Planner 
 

Phone: 503-397-7217 
Web:  www.columbiacountyor.gov   
Email:  jack.niedermeyer@columbiacountyor.gov 
445 Port Avenue, St. Helens, OR 97051 
 
   

 

 
 

https://gcc02.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=http%3A%2F%2Fwww.columbiacountyor.gov%2F&data=05%7C02%7CJack.Niedermeyer%40columbiacountyor.gov%7C63d839f8fe184c7252a508dd1ad32abb%7Ccafdaa97351d48ec971d9f125b7c0dbc%7C0%7C0%7C638696216443807644%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJFbXB0eU1hcGkiOnRydWUsIlYiOiIwLjAuMDAwMCIsIlAiOiJXaW4zMiIsIkFOIjoiTWFpbCIsIldUIjoyfQ%3D%3D%7C0%7C%7C%7C&sdata=nvv7I7p6o8giAxELRgnrRdTmp3PKbE1cSg6bQuNxTTs%3D&reserved=0
mailto:jack.niedermeyer@columbiacountyor.gov




From: Scott Toenjes
To: Planning Department.UserGroup
Subject: 57244 Hazen Road, Columbia County Sports LLC, DR 25-01 & DSU 25-04
Date: Thursday, December 12, 2024 3:10:22 PM
Attachments: Public Works Comments.pdf

Here are the Columbia County Public Works Department’s comments for this DR and DSU
Application:
 

1. Applicant must obtain an access permit for every access point on the property, see Ordinance
2006-4.

 
2. Public Works would like to see a Trip Generation Memo to confirm that the 150 person

tournaments will not meet the criteria for a Transportation Impact Analysis. This will need to
outline the trips generated, characteristics of the trips and time of day, see Section 1450 in
Zoning Ordinance.

 
Thank you.
 
 
Scott Toenjes | Engineering Technician | Columbia County Public Works 
1054 Oregon Street, St Helens, OR 97051
503-366-3963 | F 503-397-7215 | scott.toenjes@columbiacountyor.gov 
         Service ~ Engagement ~ Connection ~ Innovation
My current schedule is Tuesday – Friday. If you require immediate assistance on Monday, please call the Public Works office at 503-
397-5090. For emergencies, call 911.
 

mailto:Scott.Toenjes@columbiacountyor.gov
mailto:planning@columbiacountyor.gov
mailto:scott.toenjes@columbiacountyor.gov







Jack Nieder f

From:
Sent:
lo:
Subject:
Attachments:

Trevor.G riffiths@dsl.oregon.gov
Tuesday, December 31, 2024 3:26 PM

Jack Niedermeyer
WN2O24-0848 Response to Local Case File #DR 25-04 and DSU 25-01

Wetland Land Use Notice.pdf;Wetland Land Use Notice Response.pdf

you don't often get emallfrom trevor.griffiths@dsl.oregon.gov. Learn whv this is important

CAUTION: This email was NOT sent by the Columbia County email system. Do not click links or open attachments unless you are

expecting this email and/or know the content is safe

Also, do NOT scan any 'QR' codes in this email.

Hithere,

Cities and Counties are required by statute (ORS 215.418 &227 .350) to submit notice to DSL of any projects that may

impact wetlands and waterways, according to the Statewide Wetlands lnventory. DSL has completed review of the

Wetland Land Use Notification that was prepared for Matt Treat (WN2024-0848).

Please see attached for the results and conclusions of this review. To request paper copies please contact

support.services@dsl.oregon.gov. Otherwise, please review the attachments carefully and if you have questions

regarding this response, contact Trevor Griffiths, Trevor.Griffiths@dsl.oregon.gov. Questions regarding the local permit

should be directed to your Planner: Jack Niedermeyer, jack.niedermeyer@columbiacountyor'gov.

Planning for Local Governments Page

Removing or Fillins Material Page

DSL Staff Contact List

Remova nd De edu

Thank you,

Aquatic Resource Management Program

Oregon Department of State Lands

775 Summer St. NE, Ste. 100

Salem, OR973Ot-I279
www.oregon.gov/dsl

RECEIVED

Land Developrnent Services

1



Wetland Land Use Notice ResPonse

Response Page

Department of State Lands (DSL) WN#*

wN2024-0848

Responsible Jurisdiction

Staff Gontact

Jack Niedermeyer

Local case file #

DR 25-04 and DSU 25-01

Activity Location

Townshlp Range

04N 02w

Skeet Address

57246 Hazen Rd

Address Lane 2

City

Warren

Postal / Zip Code

97051

Latitude

45.8302706

Township

04N

Jurlsdlctlon Type

County

Sectlon

13

Section

13

Municipality

Columbia County LDS -

Planning Division

County

Columbia

State / Province / Region

OR

Country

Columbia

Longitude

-122.8737407

QQ section

A

QQ section

D

Tax Lot(s)

3000

Tax Lot(s)

103

Range

02w

Straet Address

Address Line 2

City

Postal / Zip Code

Latitude

45.828280

WetlandMaterway/Other Water Features

State / Province / Region

Country

Longitude

-122.869857

There arelmay be wetlands, wateruays or other water features on the property that are subject to the State Removal-

Fill Law based upon a review of wetland maps, the county soil survey and other available information.

RECEIVED

DEC 3 Lzl?4

Land DeveloPrnent Services



Describe any EarthworUGround Disturbance 
*

The proposal submitted for DR 25-04 is limited to the establishment of an 18-hole frisbee

golf course. lt appears that only holes 2-8 will be in the flood hazard area, or within

identified wetland areas. Please reference the callouts labeled "November 15' 2024,

Amendment" for the updated images of the frisbee golf baskets and tee boxes

Local Gase PilE 4* rz)

DR 25-04 and DSU 25-01

Proposed

Building Permit (new structures)

Grading Permit

Site Plan Approval

Other (please describe)

First Name 
*

Matt

Applicant Organization Name

(if applicable)

Columbia County Sports LLC

Zoning

Community Service -

Recreation (CS-R)

Conditional use Permit

Planned Unit Development

Subdivision

Last Name*

Treat

Applicant's Project Description and Planner's Comments: 
*

Please reference the attached applications and narrative. There are two applications that

were filed, a Determination of Similar Use application (DSU 25-01) and a Site Design

Review application (DR 25-04), None of the proposed uses are permitted outright, however,

they can be approved by the Planning commission if they are "deemed to be similar" to

other permitted uses, or the purpose of the zoning district. The vast majority of the uses

listed in the application will be done at a later time, with the Design Review application

being limited to the review of the frisbee golf course, parking area, and food cart. A portion

of the subject tract is located within a different map, which is why there are two tax lots

listed. Development is not proposed on the smaller residentially zoned property.

Required attachments with site marked: Tax map and legible, scaled site plan map. (?)

'l-Site Plans.pdf 1.63MB

Required attachments with site marked: Tax map and legible, scaled site plan map. (?)

2 - DR 25-04.pdf 1015.36KB

Required attachments with site marked: Tax map and legible, scaled site plan map. (?)

3 - DSU 25-01.pdf 919.87K8

Additional Attachments

Applicant



Malling Addrese*

Street Address

50611 Hemlock Ave

Address Line 2

City

Scappoose

Postal / Zip Codo

97056

Stato

OR

Country

United States

Phone (?) Email (?)

603-969-7279 matt@columbiacountysports'com

ls the Property Owner name and address the sams as the Appllcant?*

.rNo'.Yes

Responsible J urisdiction

* Municipallty*

Columbia County
LDS - Planning

Division

Date*

12t512024. Cityof .:, Countyof

Staff Gontact

First Name*

Jack

p6or1s* tz)

503-397-7217

Last Name*

Niedermeyer

Email*

jack. niedermeyer@columbiacountyor. gov













Matt

From: Jack Niedermeyer <Jack. Niedermever@colum biacou ntvor.gov>
Sent: Tuesday, January 7,2025 9:52 AM
To: Eric Smythe <smvthee@crfr.com>
Cc: Matt Treat <matt@columbiacountvsports.com>; Riley Baker <rilev@columbiacountvsports.com>
Subject: CC Sports Minimum Setback Letter

Chief Smythe,

As we discussed over the phone a moment ago, and as stated in previous messages, Section i,026.2 of the CCZO req uires
the applicant to obtain a letter from the Fire Marshall that delineates minimum setbacks for fire safety. The applications
specify that the only "development" occurring on the property at this time will be the establishment of an 18-hole
frisbee golf course and concession stand, we kindly ask that you submit a document delineating the minimum setbacks
for fire safety regarding these two items. lt is important to note that the applicant is not currently proposing
development of the more intensive uses, therefore minimum setbacks for those uses will be evaluated in the review of
future applications.

Please let me know if you require additional information for your review

Best,

Jack Niedermeyer

Jack Niedermeyer
Assistant Planner

Phone: 503-397-7217
Web; www.columbiacountvor.Aov
Email: iack.niedermever@columbiacountvor.gov
445 Port Avenue, St. Helens, OR 97051

2



Jack Niedermeyer

From:
Sent:
To:
Cc:

Subject:

Eric Smythe < smythee@crfr.com >

Thursday, January 2,2025 7:21 AM

Jack Niedermeyer; Matt Trea! Jamie Viveiros; Riley Baker

Taylor lreland; Ann Brown; Suzie Dahl; Scott Toenjes

RE:CCS SDR1:Temporary Frisbee Golf Course

CAUTION: This email was NOT sent by the Columbia County email system. Do not click links or open attachments unless you are

expecting this email and/or know the content is safe.

Also, do NOT scan any 'QR' codes in this email.

Good Morning,

After review, as the current buitdings are remaining in ptace the fire district concludes that the setbacks are

appropriate as specified in the ptan. The Fire District does not have or is suggesting any changes as presented.

Thank you,

Eric Smythe
Fire Chief
Operations/ Prevention /Tra i n i ng
Columbia River Fire and Rescue
270 Columbia Blvd
St Helens OR 97051
Office: 97L-BL3-4241 Ext 1001

Cell: (503)396-1180
smythee@crfr.com

This electronic message contains information generated by CRFR solely for the intended recipients. Any

unauthorized interception of this message or the use or disclosure of the information it contains may violate the

law and subject the violator to civil or criminal penalties. lf you believe you have received this message in error,

please notify the sender and delete the email immediately.

From: Jack Niedermeyer <Jack.Niedermeyer@columbiacountyor'gov>

Sent: Monday, December 30, 2024 1:58 PM

To: Matt Treat <matt@columbiacountysports.com>; Eric Smythe <smythee@crfr.com>; Jamie Viveiros

<Jamie.Viveiros@columbiacountyor.gov>; Riley Baker <riley@columbiacountysports.com>

Cc: Taylor lreland <irelandt@aks-eng.com>; Ann Brown <Annie@columbiacountysports.com>; Suzie Dahl

<Suzie.Dahl@columbiacountyor.gov>; Scott Toenjes <Scott.Toenjes@columbiacountyor.gov>

Subject: RE: CCS SDRI: Temporary Frisbee Golf Course

Chief Smythe,

To continue our conversation over the phone a moment ago, Section 1026.2 of the CCZO States; 'There are

no designated minimum sefbacks in this district. The applicant shall submit a letter f rom the Fire Marshall

1
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concerning the necessary setbacks for safety. After reviewing this letter and the adjacent tand uses, the
Commission shall establlsh setback requirements for each individualsite". With that being said, I have
attached the drawings submitted with the apptication for your review, and the appticant is inctuded in
this message shoutd you require additionat information.

Happy newyear!

Jack Niedermeyer
Assistant Planner

Phone: 503-397-7217
Webi www.columbiacountvor.gov
Email: iack.niedermever@columbiacountvor.eov
445 Port Avenue, St. Helens, OR 97051

From: Matt Treat <matt@colLrmbia ou ntvsoorts.com>
Sent: Monday, December 3O,20241:39 PM
To: Jack Niedermeyer <Jacl<.Niedermever@columbiacountvor.gov>; Eric Smythe <smvthee@crfr com >; Jamie Viveiros
<Jamie.Viveiros@columbiacountvor.Rov>; Deborah Jacob <Deborah.Jacob@columbiacountvor.gov>; Riley Baker
<rilev@columbi tvsports.com>
Cc: Taylor lreland <irelandt@al<s-eng.com>; Ann Brown <Annie@columbiacountvsports.com>; Suzie Dahl
<Suzie.Dahl@columbiacountyor.gov>; Scott Toenjes <Scott.Toenies@columbiacountvor.gov>
Subject: RE: CCS SDR1.: Temporary Frisbee Golf Course

CAUTION: This email was NOT sent by the Columbia County email system. Do not click links or open attachments unless you are
expecting this email and/or know the content is safe.
Also, do NOT scan any 'QR' codes in this email.

l'll be there.

From: Jack Niedermeyer <Jack.Niedermever@columbiacountvor.gov>
Sent: Monday, December 3O, 2024 1:38 PM

To: Matt Treat <matt@columbiacountvsports.com>; Eric Smythe <smVthee@crfr.com>; Jamie Viveiros
<Jamie.Viveiros@columbiacountvor.gov>; Deborah Jacob <Deborah.Jacob@columbiacountvor.gov>; Riley Baker

columbiacou
Cc: Taylor lreland <irelandt@aks-eng.com>; Ann Brown <Annie@columbiacountvsports.com>; Suzie Dahl
<Suzie.Dahl@columbiacountvor.gov>; Scott Toenjes <Scott.Toenies@columbiacountvor.gov>
Subject: RE: CCS SDRL: Temporary Frisbee Golf Course

Matt,

I would recommend attending online at minimum. You can find the GoTo Meeting link here.

Best,

Jack Niedermeyer
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Jack Niedermeyer
Assistant Planner

Phone:503-397-72L7
Web! www.columbiacountvor.Rov
Email: iack.niedermever@columbiacountvor.gov
445 Port Avenue, St. Helens, OR 97051

From: Matt Treat <matt @columbi untvsoorts.com>

Sent: Monday, December 30, 2024 1:2L PM

To: Jack Niedermeyer <Jack.Niedermever@columbiacountvor.gov>; Eric Smythe <smvthee@crfr.com>; Jamie Viveiros

<Jamie.Viveiros@columbiacountvor.gov>; Deborah Jacob <Deborah.Jacob@columbiacountvor.eov>; Riley Baker

<ril columbiacoun
Cc: Taylor lreland <irelandt@aks-enH.com>; Ann Brown <Annie@columbiacountvsports.com>; Suzie Dahl

<Suzie.Dahl@columbiacountvor.gov>; Scott Toenjes <Scott.Toenies@columbiacountvor.Rov>

Subject: RE: CCS SDRl: Temporary Frisbee Golf Course

CAUTION: This email was NOT sent by the Columbia County email system. Do not click links or open attachments unless you are

expecting this email and/or know the content is safe.

Also, do NOT scan any 'QR' codes in this email.

Jack

Should I plan on attending in person regardless to be safe?

Matt

From: Jack Niedermeyer <Jack. Niedermever@columbiacountvor.gov>
Sent: Monday, December 30,2O241:18 PM

To: Matt Treat <m att@columbia untvsr)orts.com> ; Eric Smythe <smvthee@crfr.com>; Jamie Viveiros

columbiacoun Deborah Jacob <Debora h.Jacob@co lum biacou ntvor.gov>; Riley Ba ker

<rilev@co lum biacou ntvsports.com >

Cc: Taylor lreland <irelandt@aks-eng.com>; Ann Brown <Annie@columbiacountvsports.com>; Suzie Dahl

<Suzie.Dahl@columbiacountvor.gov>; Scott Toenjes <Scott.Toenies@columbiacountvor.gov>

Subject: RE: CCS SDRL: Temporary Frisbee Golf Course

HiAII,

ln speaking with Matt, we are planning to continue your two items scheduled for the Planning Commission (PC) meeting

on January 6,2025, to the following meeting on February 3,2025. This additional time will allow your team to submit

the required Trip Generation Memo and Fire Setback Letter, and for staff to review and draft findings accordingly.

With that being said, since the applications have already been noticed, we are required to open the meeting this coming

Monday. At that time, Staff will recommend that both DSU 25-01 and DR 25-04 be continued to the February 3,2025,
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meeting. The applications will be published to the County's website by the end of today, but no staff report will be
published or presented at the meeting on Monday.

Please feel free to reach out to me directly if you have any questions.

Best,

Jack Niedermeyer

Jack Niedermeyer
Assistant Planner

Phone:503-397-72L7
Web! www.columbiacountvor.Rov
Email: iack.niedermeyer@columbiacountvor.qov
445 Port Avenue, St. Helens, OR 97051

From: Matt Treat < columbiacoun
Sent: Monday, December 3O, 2024 12:59 PM
To: Jack Niedermeyer <Jack.Niedermever@columbiacountvor.gov>; Eric Smythe <smvthee@crfr.com>; Jamie Viveiros

; Riley Baker

Cc: Taylor lreland <irelandt@aks-eng.com>; Ann Brown <Annie@columbiacountvsports.com>; Suzie Dahl
<Suzie. Da hl@colum biaco untvor.gov>
Subject: RE: CCS SDRl: Temporary Frisbee Golf Course

CAUTION: This email was NOT sent by the Columbia County email system. Do not click links or open attachments unless you are
expecting this email and/or know the content is safe.
Also, do NOT scan any 'QR' codes in this email.

@Eric Smythe

Can we get a response on this?

Thanks
Matt

From: Jack Niedermeyer <Jack.Niedermever@columbiacountvor.gov>
Sent: Friday, December 20,2024 2:08 PM
To: Matt Treat <matt@columbiacountvsports.com>; Eric Smythe <smvthee@crfr.com>; Jamie Viveiros

<Ja mie.Viveiros@colum biacou ntvor.gov>; Deborah Jacob <

<dey@ co lu m bia co u ntvsports. co m>

<Ja mie.Viveiros@colu m biaco untvor.gov>; Deborah Jacob
<d ley@ co I u m biaco u ntvs po rts.com >

Cc: Taylo
<Suzie. Da h l@colum biacountvor.gov>
Subject: RE: CCS SDR1: Temporary Frisbee Golf Course

rah.Jacob lum

borah.Jacob Riley Baker

r lreland <irelandt@aks-e ng.com >; Ann Brown <Annie
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Jack Niedermever

From:
Sent:
lo:
Cc:

Subject:

Follow Up Flag:
Flag Status:

Matt Treat < matt@columbiacountysports.com >

Friday, December 27,2024 7:45 AM

Eric Smythe;Jack Niedermeyer;Jamie Viveiros; Deborah Jacob; Riley Baker

Taylor lreland;Ann Brown; Suzie Dahl

RE: CCS SDR1: Temporary Frisbee Golf Course

Follow up

Completed

CAUTION: This email was NOT sent by the Columbia County email system. Do not click links or open attachments unless you are

expecting this email and/or know the content is safe.

Also, do NOT scan any 'QR' codes in this email.

Thanks Eric. I believe my original responses still stand, restated and more detail below

1. The existing roads/cart paths from the golf course will generally give you access to most of the property via

a m bu la nce/truck/ 4x4 / go lf ca rt, etc.

a. l'd suggest that we have operational plans for this interim period to always have a golf cart

ready/available during operational hours to support whatever is needed.

2. Nochangestoanybuildingsortheircurrentusage(ie,notused).Wewillbeutilizingatemporarvshedforfront
of house (checking in frisbee golfers).

a. No water connection needed.

b. Bathrooms will be portable toilets from Hudson'

c. No permanent electricity needed.

d. Propane heaters as needed.

Matt

From: Eric Smythe <smythee@crfr.com>

Sent: Tuesday, December 24,2024 9:09 AM

To: Jack Niedermeyer <Jack.Niedermeyer@columbiacountyor.gov>; Matt Treat <matt@columbiacountysports.com>;

Jamie Viveiros <Jamie.Viveiros@columbiacountyor.gov>; Deborah Jacob <Deborah.Jacob@columbiacountyor.gov>; Riley

Ba ker <ri ley@co I um biaco untyspo rts.com>

Cc: Taylor lreland <irelandt@aks-eng.com>; Ann Brown <Annie@columbiacountysports.com>; Suzie Dahl

<Suzie. Dahl@columbiacountyor.gov>
Subject: RE: CCS SDRI: Temporary Frisbee Golf Course

Matt,

I was not here when the originat occupancy was estabtished. As with any business or residentiaI structure the fire

district is required to comment on access and water suppty. My questions on how to access victims requiring

medicat treatment was exactly as stated, is there or wil.L there be road or cart access for someone out in the fietd

for EMS to arrive in a timety manner. A gotf course generatty has cart paths that witt except a vehicle, if not how

woutd we access someone on the tairway? lf there are no changes to the current buil.dings and the County does

not have objections, the fire district has no objections currently.
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To the last point, my question was regarding water on site for firefighting operations. lt was not a statement but a
question. lf the County is not requiring upgrades or changes to the buitding, the fire district has not objections
currently.

Eric Smythe
Fire Chief
Operations/ Prevention/Tra i n i ng
Columbia River Fire and Rescue
270 Columbia Blvd
St Helens OR 97051
Office: 97t-Bt3-4241 Ext 1001
Cell: (503)396-1180
smythee@crfr.com

This electronic message contains information generated by CRFR solely for the intended recipients. Any
unauthorized interception of this message or the use or disclosure of the information it contains may violate the
law and subject the violator to civil or criminal penalties. lf you believe you have received this message in error,
please notify the sender and delete the email immediately.

From: Jack Niedermeye r <Jack.N tacou
Sent: Friday, December 20,2024 2:08 pM

To: Matt Treat <matt@columbiacountvsports.com>; Eric Smythe <smVthee@crfr.com>; Jamie Viveiros
umbiacoun Deborah Jacob <Debora h.Jaco b@col um biacountvor.gov>; Riley Ba ker

<rilev@colLrmbi untvsoorts.com>
Cc: Taylor lreland <irelandt@aks-eng.com>; Ann Brown <Annie@columbiacountvsports.com>; Suzie Dahl
<Suzie. Da hl @col um biacountvor.gov>
Subject: RE: CCS SDRI: Temporary Frisbee Golf Course

Chief Smythe,

Would you mind reviewing and responding to the applicants responses to your questions below (in red and dated
November 24,2024)? Additionally, Section 7026.2 of the CCZO states: "There ore no designoted minimum setbacks in
this district. The oDDlicont sholl submit o letter from the Fire Morshall concernina the necessarv setbacks for safetv. After
reviewing this letter ond the odiacent lond uses, the Commission sholl estoblish setbock requirements for eoch individuat
sife"' With that being said, it would be great to get the required letter and your feedback regarding the applicant's
comments prior to staff report publication.

Please feel free to reach out to me directly if you require additional information for your review.

Best,
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Jack Niedermeyer
Assistant Planner

Phonet 503-397-72L7
Webi www.columbiacountvor.Fov
Email: iack.niedermever@columbiacountvor.gov
445 Port Avenue, St. Helens, OR 97051

From: Matt Treat <matt@col u m biacountvsports.com>

Sent: Thursday, December 12,2024 4:3IPM
To: Jack Niedermeyer <Jack.Niedermever@columbiacountvor.gov>; Eric Smythe <smvthee@crfr.com>; Jamie Viveiros

<Jamie.Viveiros@columbiacountvor.gov>; Deborah Jacob <Deborah.Jacob@columbiacountvor.gov>; Riley Baker

<rilev@columbia untvs0orts.com>

Cc: Taylor lreland <irelandt@aks-eng.com>; Ann Brown <Annie@columbiacountvsports.com>; Suzie Dahl

<Suzie. Dahl@colum biaco untvo r.gov>

Subject: RE: CCS SDRI: Temporary Frisbee Golf Course

CAUTION: This email was NOT sent by the Columbia County email system. Do not click links or open attachments unless you are

expecting this email and/or know the content is safe.

Also, do NOT scan any 'QR' codes in this email.

Team

We will not be using any new warren water to support this Frisbee Golf operation. Hope this clarifies/validates Wendy's

point.

Would still be great to hear back from Eric on our redline points below?

Matt

From: Jack N iedermeyer <Jacl<. N iedermeve r@co lum biacou ntvor'gov>

Sent: Tuesday, December LO,2024 2:l-5 PM

To: Matt Treat <matt@columbiacountvsports.com>; Eric Smythe <smVthee@crfr.com>; Jamie Viveiros

<Jamie.Viveiros@co lum biacou ntvor.sov> ; Deborah Jacob <Debora h.Jacob@colum biacou ntvor.gov>; Riley Baker

<rilev@columbia untvs0orts.com>

Cc: Taylor lreland <irelandt@aks-eng.com>; Ann Brown <Annie@columbiacountvsports.com>; Suzie Dahl

<Suzie. Da hl @col um biacountvor.gov>
Subject: RE: CCS SDRL: Temporary Frisbee Golf Course

Matt and Eric,

Wendy provins with Warren Water Association (WWA) provided feedback regarding your applications (DSU 25-01 and

DR 25-04) on I2/5/2O24. Eric, given our previous conversations regarding required flow for fire suppression, it would be

great for the applicant to hear your response to Wendy's comments.

Best,
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Jack Niedermeyer
Assistant Planner

Phonez 5O3-397-72t7
Webi www.columbiacountvor.Fov
Email: iack.niedermever@columbiacountvor.eov
445 Port Avenue, St. Helens, OR 97051

From: Matt Treat <matt@colum biaco untvsports.com>
Sent: Sunday, November 24,2024 7:l_3 AM
To: Eric Smythe <smvthee@crfr.com>; Jamie Viveiros <Jamie.Viveiros@columbiacountvor.gov>; Jack Niedermeyer
<Jack.Niedermever@columbiacountvor.gov>; Deborah Jacob <Deborah.Jacob@columbiacountvor.gov>; Suzie Dahl
<suzie.Dahl@columbiacountvor.gov>; Riley Baker <rilev@columbiacountvsports.com>
Cc: Taylor lreland <irelandt@aks-eng.com>; Ann Brown <Annie@columbiacountvsports.com>; Suzie Dahl
<Suzie. Da h l@colum biacountvor.gov>
Subject: RE: CCS SDRL: Temporary Frisbee Golf Course

CAUTION: This email was NOT sent by the Columbia County email system. Do not click links or open attachments unless you are
expecting this email and/or know the content is safe.
Also, do NOT scan any 'QR' codes in this email.

Thanks Eric.

Few responses to below in red. Frankly, expecting a lot of "grandfathering" for this stage as operations and structures
won't be changing from the previous as part of this frisbee golf project.

Matt

From: Eric Smyt he <smvthee crfr.com>
Sent: Monday, November 18,202411:00 AM
To: Matt Treat <matt@columbiacountvsports.com>; Jamie Viveiros <Jamie.Viveiros@columbiacountvor.gov>; Jack
Niedermeyer <Jack.Niedermever@columbiacountvor.gov>; Deborah Jacob <Deborah.Jacob@columbiacountvor.gov>;
Suzie Dahl <Suzie.Dahl@columbiacountvor.gov>; Riley Baker <rilev@colrrmhia untvs0orts.com>
cc: Ann Brown <Annie@columbiacountvsports.com>; suzie Dahl <suzie.Dahl@columbiacountvor.gov>
Subject: RE: CCS SDRl: Temporary Frisbee Golf Course

Good morning,

The fire district onty has a few concerns or questions:

o For structures on the property having access for emergency vehictes that meet the County road/driveway
standards for access is mandatory.

Other than demolition of one the storage area structures in the exiting parking lot - there are no changes to the existing
structures/access on/to the property. Are you saying that we need to do some sort of review of all of this as part of this
frisbee golf application to ensure that we're meeting these standards for these unrelated areas/structures? I had
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assumed that because we're not changing zoning or anything at this time, we'd not be required to upgrade anything

until the site usage changes?

o Due to the size of the property and tay out, how witt fire personnel access victims of medicat incident on

the course? ls there road access to att areas of the property or woutd we have access to a side by side to
facititate patient extraction to an ambulance.

What was the agreement with the previous landowner and its operations? We would expect the same thing, as again,

nothing is changing related to this application. My assumption is that there are enough roads/access for EMT style

vehicles and/or side by sides/golf carts to get anywhere necessary'

o Water Suppty for f ire equipment for the structures present. Witt there be on site water or water suppty for

firefighting operations?
Again, no changes to previous operations/structures or usage. There has never been onsite fire water usage to my

knowtedge and woutd assume that it's street access hydrants?

I took forward to seeing the project compteted, our concern is atways access to the buitdings and water suppty,

medicat catts that require access to the victims if they are not near a roadway. Thank you,

Eric Smythe
Fire Chief
Operations/ Prevention/Train i ng
Columbia River Fire and Rescue
270 Columbia Blvd
St Helens OR 97051
Office: 97L-BL3-4241 Ext 1001

Cell: (503)396-1180
smythee@crfr.com

This electronic message contains information generated by CRFR solely for the intended recipients. Any

unauthorized interception of this message or the use or disclosure of the information it contains may violate the

law and subject the violator to civil or criminal penalties. lf you believe you have received this message in error,

please notify the sender and delete the email immediately.

From: Matt Treat <ma tt@columbia Untvs0orts.com>

Sent: Friday, November 75,2024 8:44 AM
To: Jamie Viveiros <Jamie.Viveiros@columbiacountvor.Rov>; Jack Niedermeyer

<Jack.Niedermever@columbiacountvor.gov>; Deborah Jacob <Deborah.Jacob@columbiacountvor.gov>; Suzie Dahl

<Suzie.Dahl@columbiacountvor.gov>; Riley Baker <rilev@columbiacountvsports.com>; Eric Smythe

<smvthee@crfr.com>
Cc: Ann Brown <Annie @columbia ntvsoorts.co Suzie Dahl <Suzie.Dahl@columbiacountvor.gov>

Subject: RE: CCS SDRl: Temporary Frisbee Golf Course

Jamie/ack

Please see a simple amendment to document our plan in the flood plain area

Let me know if sufficient?
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Matt

From: Matt Treat
Sent: Thursday, November 14,2024 8:54 AM
To: Jamie Viveiros <Jamie.Viveiros@columbiacountvor.qov>; Jack Niedermeyer
<Jack.Niedermever@columbiacountvor.gov>; Deborah Jacob <Deborah.Jacob@columbiacountvor.gov>; Suzie Dahl
<Suzie.Dahl@columbiacountvor.eov>; Riley Baker <rilev@columbiacountvsports.com>; Eric Smythe
<smvthee@crfr.com>
Cc: Ann Brown <An nie @colum biacountvsports.com>; Suzie Da hl
Subject: RE: CCS SDRl: Temporary Frisbee Golf Course

ie.Dahl colum n

Thanks iamie

We don't think we're doing any of those things in our base case, but I think for certainty, l'm going to provide an
amendment to the SDR that speaks to the 5 holds in the flood plain as not having ANY site/ground invasive work.

Matt

From: Jamie Viveiros <Jam ie.Viveiros@col um biacou ntvor.sov>
Sent: Thursday, November 14,2024 8:22 AM
To: Matt Treat <matt@columbiacountvsports.com>; Jack Niedermeyer <Jack.Niedermever@columbiacountvor.gov>;
Deborah jacob <Deborah.Jacob@columbiacountvor.Rov>; Suzie Dahl<Suzie.Dahl@columbiacountvor.gov>; Riley Baker
<rileV@col um biaco u ntvsports.com>; Eric Smythe <smvthee@crfr.com>
Cc: Ann Brown <Annie@columbiacountVsports.com>; Suzie Dahl<Suzie.Dahl@columbiacountVor.gov>
Subject: RE: CCS SDRI: Temporary Frisbee Golf Course

Hi Matt -
If you are doing any development within the special flood hazard area defined as "any man-made change to
improved or unimproved real estate, including but not limited to buildings or other structures, mining,
dredging, filling, grading, paving, excavation or drilling operations", you will need a floodplain development
permit. A structure is a defined as a walled and roofed building.

If you have any further questions regarding a floodplain permit, please feel free to give me a call this
afternoon.

Thanks,

Jamie Viveiros, AICP, CFM
Planning Division Manager
Columbia County, Oregon
230 Strand St.
St. Helens, OR 97051
(s03) 397-7216

Please note:
Land Development Seruices has moved to a temporary location at 445 Port Ave., St. Helens.
For assistance, please visit this location, e-mail planninq@columbiacountvor.gov, or call (503) 397-1501 x 1.

From: Matt Treat <matt@col u m biacou ntvspo rts.com>
Sent: Tuesday, November 12,202412:39 PM
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From: Jaime Aanensen
To: Jack Niedermeyer
Cc: Tan Khoa Le
Subject: RE: St. Helens Golf Course
Date: Wednesday, January 22, 2025 2:59:54 PM
Attachments: image001.png

Hi Jack,
 
If they plan to provide food to the public, including via a mobile unit, they must submit an application
to Columbia County Public Health. Depending on what they want to offer, including concessions, we
would work with them to obtain the appropriate license in advance of opening.
 
We don’t address beer and wine sales so they will need to work with Oregon Liquor & Cannabis
Commission (OLCC) to get the appropriate license.
 
Jaime
 
From: Jack Niedermeyer <Jack.Niedermeyer@columbiacountyor.gov> 
Sent: Wednesday, January 22, 2025 2:35 PM
To: Jaime Aanensen <Jaime.Aanensen@columbiacountyor.gov>
Subject: St. Helens Golf Course

 
Hey Jaime,
 
As you might be aware, the owners of the property referred to as the Old St. Helens Golf course are
seeking approval to establish a 18-hole frisbee golf course and a check-in shed structure.
Additionally, the applicant is considering the possibility of having a food cart temporarily located on
the property during proposed weekend tournaments as well as potentially selling concessions out of
the check-in shed.  Concessions sold from the stand would likely be limited to already prepared
food/beverage items but could potentially include beer and wine sales or items such as hotdogs and
hamburgers. Given the uncertainty, do you mind assisting me with drafting an “umbrella condition”
that essentially requires the applicant to receive proper approvals from relevant health officials prior
to food and beverage sales? Thanks for your assistance!
 
Best,
 
Jack Niedermeyer
 

  
 

Jack Niedermeyer 
Assistant Planner 
 

Phone: 503-397-7217 
Web:  www.columbiacountyor.gov   
Email:  jack.niedermeyer@columbiacountyor.gov 
445 Port Avenue, St. Helens, OR 97051 
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From: Grant DeJongh
To: Jack Niedermeyer
Cc: Scott Toenjes
Subject: Columbia County Sports - TIA determination
Date: Thursday, January 23, 2025 5:36:12 PM

Jack,

On Scott's behalf, please see the Public Works Department's comments upon review of the
Trip Generation Memo.

Thank you.

-Grant

Here are the Columbia County Public Works comments after the review of the Trip
Generation Memo submitted by the applicant:

 

The Trip Generation Memo (TGM) submitted by the applicant gives a breakdown of the
expected trips that will be generated from the general use of the property as a frisbee golf
facility and the expected trip generation during weekend tournaments. After reviewing the
expected trips that will be generated from these uses, it appears that this development will
trigger a Transportation Impact Analysis (TIA). In Table 1, the expected net increase of traffic
for the AM peak hour was 19 trips, for the PM peak hour it was 18 trips and the expected net
total daily traffic was 264 trips. These numbers were based off of the assumption that the
existing trips are not counted. However, as stated in the TGM, the golf course ceased
operations in 2018. That being said, the projected amount of trip increase would be the gross
increase in trips, or 34 AM peak hour trips, 55 PM peak hour trips, and 526 daily trips. This
would then trigger a TIA under the Zoning Ordinance 1450.1B.

 

The tournament numbers were broken into two choices, Shotgun Style and Staggered Tee
Times. According to Table 2, the Shot Gun Style tournament would create a projected 48
inbound trips during the morning peak hour. The Staggered Tee Times style would have a 32
peak hour trips middle of the day. Neither of these options would increase the daily traffic by
more than 400 daily trips. The Shotgun Style would exceed the 25 trips in the peak hour
trigger for a TIA, again under Zoning Ordinance 1450.1B. Although the TGM asserts peak
hour trips occurring on weekends would not trigger a TIA, Section 1450 of the Zoning
Ordinance does not specify the AM and PM peak hour triggers apply only to weekdays, so the
County disagrees with this assertion.

 

It also appears that the proposed development would meet the trigger outlined in the Zoning
Ordinance 1450.1D. Hazen Road is classified as a Major Collector, so the applicant is correct
that it is not a Local Road. However, 1450.1D also states that potential impacts to residential
areas, including non-residential development that will generate traffic though a residential
zone. The surrounding zoning is primarily residential along Hazen Road, therefore it appears

mailto:Grant.DeJongh@columbiacountyor.gov
mailto:Jack.Niedermeyer@columbiacountyor.gov
mailto:Scott.Toenjes@columbiacountyor.gov


that this trigger would also be met.

Let me know if you have any questions, thank you.

Sent from my Verizon, Samsung Galaxy smartphone
Get Outlook for Android

https://gcc02.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Faka.ms%2FAAb9ysg&data=05%7C02%7CJack.Niedermeyer%40columbiacountyor.gov%7Caf8f810d147441f5e15408dd3c177a1e%7Ccafdaa97351d48ec971d9f125b7c0dbc%7C0%7C0%7C638732793718396566%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJFbXB0eU1hcGkiOnRydWUsIlYiOiIwLjAuMDAwMCIsIlAiOiJXaW4zMiIsIkFOIjoiTWFpbCIsIldUIjoyfQ%3D%3D%7C0%7C%7C%7C&sdata=g1YgvVsYp2Nsq9BDUNWLpQH0i%2BKhHil57Ypg%2BOb5YdQ%3D&reserved=0


Jack Niedermeyer

From:
Sent:
To:
Cc:

Follow Up Flag:
Flag Status:

Subject:

Grant DeJongh

Monday, January 27,2025 B:50 AM

Jack Niedermeyer; Suzie Dahl

Scott Toenjes

RE: Columbia County Sports - TIA Determination (DSU 25-01 &. DR 25-04)

Follow up

Flagged

Good morning, Jack,

Thank you for reaching out on this. Scott is out sick today, so if you have any questions, please feel free to reach out to

me (x3992). I am also removing Spencer and Department - Counsel to remove concerns about privilege.

Generally, I would agree that having fewer daily trips may reduce the AM/PM peak hours, which I believe is what Matt's

email is getting at. However, this may ultimately be a moot point.

The more I look at this, the more it seems that a TIA is needed. This assessment is based on the following, which is not

exhaustive:

1. The character of Hazen Road is a rural major collector from Bennett Road to Church Road and a rural minor

collector from Church Road to Berg Road. lt has about 40 feet of right-of-way, which is substandard, and

generally has limited to no shoulder. Additionally, there are pronounced ditches along sections of it. The road

surface is paved with asphalt concrete, and generally in good to fair condition.

2. lt is assumed that most traffic for the proposed use of the site would take one of four (4) routes, all of which

come off of Highway 30:

a. Berg Road to Hazen Road

b. Church Road to Hazen Road

c. Bennett Road to Hazen Road

d. Bachelor Flat Road to Bennett Road to Hazen Road

i. Bachelor Flat Road traffic is anticipated to come from either Millard Road or Gable Road.

3. While the information provided by Jesse is appreciated, we would need to see a revision to the trip generation

memo provided by the engineer of record to consider these elements. This may or may not change the

implications for a TlA. (Sec. 1450.8 CCZO)

4. lt appears that the tournament numbers are generally staying the same. lt would be expected that there is no

change in the impacts requiring a TlA. (Sec. 1450.B CCZOI

5. Sec. i.450.D CCZO requires a TIA if there is potential for a non-residential development to generate traffic

through a residential zone. The routes outlines in ltem 2 are generally characterized by RR-2 and RR-5 zones,

with the primary exception of FA-80 along part of Bennett Road.

6. Sec. L024 CCZO indicates that the Planning Commission shall review all new CS-R uses to ensure adverse impacts

on adjoining properties have been mitigated. This includes setting such conditions as are necessarily to address

any impacts. lncreased traffic volumes on Hazen Road could impact surrounding residences. The level of impact,

if any, is best assessed through a TlA.

7. Section 1025.5 CCZO indicates that the Planning Commission shall ensure that any new CS-R use outside of an

urban growth boundary does not create a traffic hazard. This is best assessed through a TlA.

While I understand that this may not be preferred for the applicant, especially during this limited initial phase of the

project, a TIA appears to be necessary to address the concerns outlined above, per the CCZO. The impacts of the new CS-
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R use at the facility need to be considered and, if deemed necessary, mitigated in order to ensure adequate safety for
the surrounding properties and the users of the facility.

Please let me know if you have any questions. Thank you.

-Grant

From: Jack Niedermeyer <Jack. N iedermeyer@columbiacountyor.gov>
Sent: Sunday, January 26,2025 5:34 PM
To: Spencer Parsons <Spencer.Parsons@columbiacountyor.gov>; Suzie Dahlcsuzie.Dahl@columbiacountyor.gov>; Grant
DeJongh <Gra nt. DeJongh @columbiacountyor.gov>
Cc: Scott Toenjes <Scott.Toenjes@columbiacountyor.gov>; Department-Counsel <department-
counsel@colum biacountyor.gov>
subject: FW: columbia county Sports - TtA Determination (DSU 25-01 & DR 25-04)

Hiatl,

Ptease see the message betow from the appticant regarding corrections to the TGM that was submitted. My initiat
reaction is that any updates to the TGM witt tikety require that the items be continued to a future pl.anning
commission hearing. I have atready made significant changes to the report based on comments received from
Pubtic Works and the indication f rom the appticant [ast week and I don't know that there witt be enough time to
evatuate revised documents and imptement them in the report prior to pubtication tomorrow afternoon.

Lmk what you think.

Jack

Jack Niedermeyer
Assistant Planner

Phone: 503-397-7217
Web: www,columbiacountvor.qov
Email: iack.niedermever@columbiacountvor.gov
445 Port Avenue, St. Helens, OR 97051

From: Matt Treat <matt@columbia o u ntvsoo rts.com>
Sent: Saturday, January 25,2025 4:46 AM
To: Jack Niedermeyer <Jack. Niedermeyer@col u m biacou ntvor.gov>
Subject: RE: columbia county sports - TtA Determination (Dsu 25-01 & DR 25-04)

CAUTION: This emait was NOT sent by the Cotumbia County emait system. Do not ctick tinks or open attachments unLess you
are expecting this emait andlor know the content is safe.
Atso, do NOT scan any'QR'codes in this emait.
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It has now been brought to my attention that the TGM is inaccurate. Please see below snip/response from our partners

who are providing the frisbee golf calculations to Jennifer.

They are trying to get the TGM updated by Monday - but not sure if it matters re:timing. l'm also not sure if the

recalculations will change the outcome, but we'll be doing it regardless and showing up2/3.

Jennifer,

t betieve there has been a miscommunication or misunderstanding of the impact the disc golf course
witt have on traffic. Hopefully I can clarify some of these points and remedy any confusion below.

The numbers in the "Trip Generation" paragraph are much higher than what we expect for the disc
golf course, other than in the tee time tournament format where the numbers are c/ose to our
projections. The fact that we have an 18 hole layouf does not translate to double the traffic that a 9
hole traditional golf course sees on a given day.

Our projections are based on lJDisc player data for comparable courses as well as anecdotal
evidence from a dozen years playing other courses in the immediate area.

ln the IJse lntensity Table / assume that "daily trips" counts each vehicle's arrival and departure as a
discrete "trip," so two "trips" per vehicle.

We project that in the summer months and shoulder seasons the course will see between 12-20
ptayers on an average weekday and 40-50 on a weekend day. A more realistic proiection of "daily

trips" is 40 trips per weekday and 100 per weekend. That is at the high end of our estimated range
and doesn't take into account any carpooling. With the majority of the player base coming from
Porttand we expect the average car to transpott 1.5 players but have provided numbers at or above
the highest end of the projected range of vehicle usage.

Shotgun style tournament: 72 players total. An average of 40-50 cars that arrive in the morning and
leave in the late afternoon. No more than 50 cars onsite at any time. Those 50 cars arrive and leave
for 100 total projected "daily trips." '

Tee time tournament: 144 ptayers total. Players will arrive throughout the day but the course can only
accommodate 72 players at once so on-course players would never account for more than our 40-50
cars per 72 player estimate from above. I would estimate players arriving early for their round in the
morning and socializing before they depart in the afternoon to account for an additional 5-6 cars. At
no time would there be more than 45-55 cars onsite and the total number of "daily trips" would be
about 200, all spaced out throughout the day.

If you have any further questions or need more clarification please feel free to reach out to me via
phone or email. l'm free all day Monday and Tuesday.

,/esse Tomaino
AII Day Disc GoIf
202-276-5276

From: Jack Niedermeyer <Jack. N iedermever@col um biacountvor.eov>
Sent: Thursday, January 23,2025 6:09 PM

To: Matt Treat <matt@columbiacountvsports.com>; Riley Baker <rilev@columbiacountvsports.com>; Annie Brown
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